
 

 

Pastor of Sacred Heart Parish 
Fr. Konrad Zaborowski, SDS 

kzaborowski@rcdvictoria.org 
Korean Pastor 
Fr. Robert Ryu 

youngjinryu0758@gmail.com 
Polish Pastor 

Fr. Konrad Zaborowski, SDS 
kzaborowski@rcdvictoria.org 

Syro-Malabar Pastor 
Fr. Sajy Chakkittamuriyil 

frsajy@gmail.com 
Vietnamese Pastor 

Fr. Michael Tran 
michaeltran@rcdvictoria.org 

Hospital Chaplain 
Fr. Sean Flynn 250-889 3761  

OFFICE HOURS (Tue-Fri) 
9:30 am to 3:00 pm 

Parish Administrative Assistant 
Katherene Newton 

sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 

Children’s Religious Ed.  
Coordinator: Lidia Moodie 

religioused@sacredheartvictoria.com 

MASS TIMES 
WEEKDAYS 

Tuesday    6 pm 
Wednesday to Friday    12 pm 

WEEKENDS 
Saturday       4 pm 
Sunday     9 am 
     (Polish)  11:30 am 
     (Korean)       3 pm 
Syro-Malabar          Sat. 12:30 pm 

(Please call the Parish Office) 
Vietnamese      Sun. 6 pm 

(Please call the Parish Office) 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday     3 pm  
Sunday     8 am 

(Polish) 10:45 am 
Weekdays, half an hour before Mass. 

——————————- 
Sacred Heart YouTube Channel 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCzXJfSxennwmYIT4kPyUh6w  

MASKS ARE REQUIRED 
DURING MASS. 

Please click here for the 
LATEST MEMO from Bishop Gary. 

Glorified Jesus 
by Ray Downing (based on the Shroud of Turin) 

“Today this Scripture has been fulfilled in your hearing.” 
(Luke 4.21) 

In the Gospel, Jesus returns to a familiar verse from the prophet Isaiah but does 
not simply quote it. He lays out the next steps for our path, fulfilling the  
command in our hearing. …  
On this Sunday of the Word of God, promulgated by Pope Francis in September 
2019, we turn to the Word as people who can “hear with understanding.” In the 
First Reading, Ezra does not stand alone; and in the Second Reading, Paul  
reminds us the body is not one member. These are timely texts as we observe 
the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity. May we know the power of the Spirit as 
we go about this mission, together. 
Sr. Susan Kidd, CND 
Charlottetown, PE 
(Taken from January 2022 Novalis, Living with Christ, p. 126) 

⁕ 3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time | January 23rd, 2022 ⁕ 

Please Note: 
The Parish Office will be closed 
from Wednesday, January 26th 

to Tuesday, February 1st. 

Candles will be blessed next weekend! 
Saturday 29, and Sunday, 30 January, 
and on Wednesday, 2nd February, for 

The Feast of the Presentation of the Lord. 
Please bring your candles, clearly labelled with your name, and 

leave them on the table in front of the Altar BEFORE MASS. 

mailto:frsajy@gmail.com
mailto:religioused@sacredheartvictoria.com
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/news/responsetocovid19-0


If you are new to the parish, 
and would like to register, 

or volunteer for a Parish Ministry, 
please kindly send an email to 
sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 

Eternal Rest Grant Unto 
Ana Libarios (Jan 16) 

Fr. Jim Bekkema (Jan 20) 
O Lord, and let Perpetual Light Shine  

Upon them.  May their souls  
rest in peace.  Amen. 

Please pray for: 
Those who have died  

Fr. Jim Bekkema, Kerry Kelso, Ana Libarios,  
Jack McGinty, Daniel Quigley and Guy St. Clair. 

Those who are ill 
Virgilio Agbulos, Cora Constantino,  

Joan Kenmare, Ken Louie, 
Barbara Mulrooney, and Bruno Rinaldo. 

Next First Friday Devotion 
Friday, February 4th!  

Adoration begins after the Noon Mass 
Benediction will be at 6 p.m. 

The Sign Up Sheet  
is in the foyer of the church. 

Gatherings & 
Coffee Socials 

Please note that in line with Provincial 
Health guidelines, gatherings, receptions, 
and coffee socials after Mass are  
suspended until further notice. 

Pastoral Care Training 
Deadline for registration: Jan 24 

The valuable and free Pastoral Care Outreach Training  
series is a Nine Zoom session program held on Saturday 
mornings from 9:30 to noon, starting Jan 29, 2022, until Apr 
9 (no sessions March 19 & 26: Spring Break). 
Participants who attend all sessions will receive a Certificate 
of Completion. Until pastoral access to homes, hospitals, 
nursing homes, and health care facilities are fully available, 
Bp. Gary feels “it is important to have parishioners trained: 
ready to provide a caring and compassionate experience to 
those who are most in need.”  
You need a phone number, email address, computer, tablet, 
or smartphone with speakers, a microphone, webcam, and a 
reliable Internet connection to participate. 
Please register through sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 
For more information, email: moiraking@shaw.ca. 

2022 Donation Envelopes 
Donation envelopes for 2022 are now ready for pickup from the 
foyer. 
If you are a registered parishioner and unable 
to locate your box, please write your name and 
contact number down on the sheet provided. 
Your envelope box will be ready the following 
week. 

Please note 
In 2022, someone else might have been assigned your 
previously assigned number. Please remember to write your name 
and address on all your envelopes for the first few months.  
Many numbers have been re-assigned. It’s important that the 
previous year’s envelopes are not used. Please discard or recycle 
your old envelopes for other use. This act of kindness will help 
avoid confusion in the office. Thank you. 

Pre-Authorized Debit (PAD) 
If you are PAD user, please remember to complete 
your name and address on the Special Collection 
envelopes, if you would like to receive a tax receipt. 

Options To Donate 
Information & links are also available on our website. 

E-Transfer 
email: sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 

Pre-Authorized Debit: 
Automatic Debit (PAD) 

Canada Helps 
Online through Canada Helps 

If you have any questions on the available options, or would like to 
make a change in how you donate, please contact the parish office. 
Thank you. The Sacrament of Marriage 

Prepare to commit in a  
Sacred Covenant. 

 
Online Marriage Preparation Course  

https://www.rcdvictoria.org/marriage-prep 

Copies of 

Letter to a Suffering Church 

are still available. 

Get a copy for yourself from the 

foyer of the church today 

at $2 each. 

Development & Peace 
is gathering signatures for a  
petition that will call upon the 
House of Commons to adopt 

human rights and environmental due diligence legislation. 
This legislation will require companies headquartered in 
Canada to prevent adverse human rights impacts and  
environmental damage throughout their global operations. 
To learn more and sign the petition click on: 
https://www.devp.org/en/campaign/people-planet-first/take-action/ 

The Catholic Women's League! 
Join the largest national organization of Catholic 
women. Grow in faith and witness to the love of 
God through ministry and service in our parish 
and abroad. 
To join or if you have any questions, 
please contact Miriam: 250-652-6252 

http://sacredheartvictoria.com/docs/PAD%20form%202020.pdf
https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/47781
https://www.devp.org/en/campaign/people-planet-first/take-action/


 

 

From the Diocese 

Cyrille’s Talk 
Building a Culture of  

Compassion 
in the Catholic High School 
by Danny Brock & Cyrille Santos 

Jesus exhorted his disciples to love 
one another as he loved them and 
to be compassionate as your  
Father is compassionate. But  
overcrowded schedules, looming 
deadlines, and competing demands 
can set a frenetic pace in the  
Catholic high school. Our students 

join the fray, trying to keep up. They proffer a cooperative 
demeanour for teachers, while inside they are falling apart 
from stress and anxiety. A  
culture of compassion can seem more a heavenly ideal than 
an earthly reality. It’s time for a reset. 
Building a culture of compassion takes more than words in a 
mission statement or promotional brochure. It is hard work. 
But this is what students long for, and when they receive it 
they realize that the school really does care about them. 
Between the covers of Cyrille’s Talk the reader will taste and 
see what a culture of compassion is like and discover what it 
takes to make it happen. Order through your nearest 
bookstore, or online through Amazon.ca. 

$14 | 108 pp. | Resource Publications 
———————————————————- 
Danny Brock has taught religion and directed retreats 
in Catholic high schools in the USA and Canada for over 
thirty years. He is the author of Teaching Teens Religion 
(2009), Catholicity Ain’t What It Used to Be (2014), and 

the editor of I Met God Today (2017). 

Cyrille Santos was born in Manila, Philippines, and 
raised in Victoria, British Columbia, Canada. She has  
attended Catholic schools from K to 12, and is currently  
pursuing a degree at the University of Victoria to become a 
high school teacher. 

See what our parishioners 
co-wrote! 

60th ANNUAL CHARITY APPEAL  
Grand prize: $60,000  
Main Draw, Sat. 29 Jan  

2nd Prize: $40,000 4th Prize: $10,000  
3rd Prize: $15,000 5th Prize: $ 3,000  

6th to 12th Prizes: $1,000  
Tickets on sale in church, and  
https://kofcdraw.net/c15445. 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 
Part-time Custodian 

(Monday – Friday 3 hours per day) 
St. Joseph’s is looking for a part-time  custodian. 
If you know of anyone who may be interested and available, 
please share this with them. The hours are flexible, but the 
job starts after 3 pm. 

Please apply through the following link: 
https://www.cisdv.bc.ca/media/user/docs/Job_Postings/2021-

2022/2021-09-08_SPV_Caretaker_Job_Posting(1).pdf 
------------------------------ 

Island Catholic Schools is Hiring! 
We are in search of enthusiastic people who are certified,  
talented, love what they do and wish to work in vibrant 
school environments!  
Click on links below for a full description of each position: 

Teachers on Call 
Educational Assistants 

Out of School Care Workers 
Contact us today at cisdv.bc.ca  

For more information: 
https://www.cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php  

 
   

 
For all Responsible Ministry and  

Safe Environment information and forms 
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/responsible-ministry 

Repor t Sexual  Abuse 

Jan 18 - 25 

HOMEWOOD 2022 
A Virtual Event for youth from 

Grs. 8-12 
The Diocese of Victoria & FaceToFace 
Ministries present a faith building event: 
uniting youth from BC to Saskatchewan. 

Fri, Feb. 4th Session 1 - 7:00-9:00 pm 
Sat, Feb 5th Session 2 - 12:30-2:30 pm 
Sat. Feb 5th Session 3 - 3:30-5:00 pm 
Sat, Feb 5th Session 4 - 6:30-9:00 pm (inc. Adoration) 
Registration is limited to the first 50 youth. 

Deadline for early registration is January 22 
The cost is $45. Please register through: 

https://camphomewood2022.eventbrite.ca 
For more information, please contact: 

Terri-Ann: wynans@shaw.ca / 250-731-7134 
Bonni: broset@telus.net / 250-203-1518 

https://kofcdraw.net/c15445
https://www.cisdv.bc.ca/media/user/docs/Job_Postings/2021-2022/2021-09-08_SPV_Caretaker_Job_Posting(1).pdf
https://www.cisdv.bc.ca/media/user/docs/Job_Postings/2021-2022/2021-09-08_SPV_Caretaker_Job_Posting(1).pdf
https://www.cisdv.bc.ca/media/user/docs/Job_Postings/2021-2022/2021-11-29_TOC_General.pdf
https://www.cisdv.bc.ca/media/user/docs/Job_Postings/2021-2022/2021-11-29_On-call_EA_Job_Posting.pdf
https://www.cisdv.bc.ca/media/user/docs/Job_Postings/2021-2022/2021-09-09_On-call_ECE%2C_ECEA%2C_OSC_Job_Posting(1).pdf
http://cisdv.bc.ca
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/responsible-ministry


 

 

PARISH MINISTRIES 

These businesses support our Parish through their advertising, please support them! 

Parish Ministries / Groups 
 

Altar Servers   A Moodie           angelinamoodie@gmail.com 
Christian Meditation  M Noonan    250-388-3173 
C.W.L.    M Podmoroff    250-652-6252 
Extraordinary Ministers G & C Santos         gilbert.chay@gmail.com 
Finance Chairperson   M Turner    finance@sacredheartvictoria.com 
Knights of Columbus   R Perez de Tagle          kofc15445@gmail.com 
Led By The Spirit Group D MacIntyre    250-383-9955 
Music Director  R Oei         music@sacredheartvictoria.com 
Parish Liturgy Coordinator R Oei               sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 
Pastoral Care Ministry L Tan               sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 
Phone-tree Ministry  E Olcen    250-477-8115 
Proclaimers   C Minvielle       cmaminvielle@gmail.com 
Funeral Receptions  E Olcen    250-477-8115 
Responsible Ministry   N Lundin         rmse@sacredheartvictoria.com 
Social Justice/D & P  S Dzbik    250-380-6350 
St. Vincent de Paul  G Short    250-727-2615 
Ushers   Marisa/Isme              sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 

PARISH PASTORAL 
COUNCIL 2020 / 2021 

 

Marilyn Bojko (Chairperson) 
Vincenza Cameron 

Stan Dzbik 
Jeff Kucharski 

Catherine Minvielle 
Oscar Perez de Tagle 

Michele Ricard 
Cyrille Santos 

250-704-6808 
 

DAVID AUDY 
 

LIFETIME  WARRANTY  ON  ALL  LABOUR 
 

4019 Malton Ave 
Victoria, BC  V8X 4W1 

 

“For perfect electrical work at a great price!” 
 

info@absolutelyelectrical.com 
www.absolutelyelectrical.com 


